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Administrative Order for Compliance on Consent, Docket No. CWA-08-2014-0005 

Dear Mr. Livingston: 

On November 1, 2013 , the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency (the EPA) issued Field #4, LLC and 
Constructors West, Inc. (Respondents) the Administrative Order for Compliance on Consent referenced 
above (the Order). In the Order, the EPA made findings that the Respondents had discharged pollutants 
from a construction site (the Site) in Grand Junction, Colorado, without a permit, in violation of the 
Clean Water Act. 

The Order required the Respondents, among other things, to apply for coverage for discharges from the 
Site under a National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (NPDES) permit, to submit a Stormwater 
Management Plan (SWMP) and a site map to the EPA, to document corrective actions taken in response 
to the EPA's compliance inspection conducted at the Site on July 17, 2012, and to submit quarterly 
reports to the EPA for the life of the construction project at the Site or until receiving notification from 
the EPA that quarterly reports were no longer required. 

The EPA has recently reviewed the submission history for the Site. The Respondents have obtained 
permit coverage for discharges from the Site (Colorado Discharge Permit System No. COR03L567), 
submitted their SWMP and site map to the EPA, documented corrective action, and submitted quarterly 
reports to the EPA. Most construction at the Site has been completed. 

Therefore, by this letter, the EPA is providing notice pursuant to section 36.iv of the Order that quarterly 
submissions are no longer required. Because the only remaining requirement of the Order is to submit an 
Inactivation Notice pursuant to section 36.vii of the Order, and because this is also a requirement of 
Permit No. COR03L567, which remains in effect, the EPA is hereby closing the Order. 

The Respondents will remain obligated to comply with the Clean Water Act, all its implementing 
regulations, and Permit No. COR03L567. The EPA is not precluded from initiating an enforcement 
action for any future violations of these requirements. 



If you have any questions, please contact Peggy Livingston, Enforcement Attorney, at (303) 312-6858 
or !ivin£ston.peg12:v(u1epa.gov. 

cc: Nathan Moore, CDPHE 

Sincerely, 

Y,dduQ-~ 
~ Suzanne J. Bohan 
- ~' Assistant Regional Administrator 

Office of Enforcement, Compliance 
and Environmental Justice 
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